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   STAFF REPORT   
     
     
 
Report To:  Board of Supervisors     Meeting Date:  March 15, 2018 
 
Staff Contact:  Hope Sullivan, Planning Manager 
 
Agenda Title:  For Possible Action: To approve a Master Plan Amendment to amend the Unified Pathways 
Master Plan to add a non-motorized single track trail system.   (Hope Sullivan, Planning Manager, 
hsullivan@carson.org). 
 
Staff Summary:  The proposed amendment will incorporate language regarding City policies and standards 
regarding non-motorized trails in the less urbanized portion of the City.  The origin of the proposed amendment 
is The Eagle Valley Trail Committee Community Trail Inventory, Review, Evaluation and User Needs Assessment 
Report.   
 
Agenda Action:  Formal Action/Motion   Time Requested:  30 minutes 
 
 

Proposed Motion  
I move to approve the Master Plan Amendment to amend the Unified Pathways Master Plan to add a non-
motorized single track system based on the findings contained in the staff's report to the Planning Commission.   
 
Board’s Strategic Goal 
Quality of Life 
 
Previous Action   
At its meeting of February 28, 2018, the Planning Commission conducted a public hearing on the subject 
request, and adopted Resolution No. 2018-PC-R-2 recommending that the Board of Supervisors amend the 
Master Plan as requested.  The vote of the Planning Commission was 7-0. 
 
On December 18, 2017, the Open Space Advisory Commission and the Parks and Recreation Commission 
reviewed the requested amendment, and voted "to recommend to the Planning Commission approval of the 
Amendment to the Unified Pathways Master Plan(UPMP) incorporating non-motorized trail system additions to 
the Plan's map in Chapter 12; Chapter 9, Off-Street Trails; Chapter 11, Implementation; and Appendix 13.2, 
Public Comments."  Modifications requested by the Open Space Advisory Commission and the Parks and 
Recreation Commission were incorporated into the document reviewed by the Planning Commission. 
 
Background/Issues & Analysis   
Per CCMC 18.02.070, the Board of Supervisors has the authority to amend the Master Plan.  The Planning 
Commission considers requests for amendments to the Master Plan and makes a recommendation to the Board. 
 
The Unified Pathways Master Plan is a part of the City's Master Plan. 
 
The report to the Planning Commission specifically addressing the request and the findings, along with the 
resolution is attached to this report. 
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Attachments: 
1. RESOLUTION 2018-PC-R-2 
2. February 28, 2018 Staff Report to the Planning Commission 
3. Application  
 
Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation   
CCMC 18.02.070 (Master Plan) 
 
Financial Information 
Is there a fiscal impact?     Yes       No 

If yes, account name/number:        

Is it currently budgeted?     Yes       No 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact:  Actions of the Board of Supervisors pursuant to NRS 278 are exempt from 

Business Impact Statement Requirements. 

Alternatives   
Deny the request for a Master Plan Amendment based on the inability to make the required findings, noting 
which findings can not be met. 
 
Board Action Taken: 
Motion: ______________________________ 1) _________________ Aye/Nay 
                   2) _________________ ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
           ________ 
___________________________ 
     (Vote Recorded By) 








































































































